
 
  



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

October 20, 2020 

Location:  via Zoom 

 

 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 

 

 

Board members present:  Mary Beechler, Carolyn Wood, Rita Rathkey, Tina Coleman, 

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Sarah Tierney, Rita Squires, Bronte Dod 

 

Called to order: 4:06, called to order by Mary Beechler 

 

Corrections to minutes: none, Rita Rathkey moved to approve the minutes, Tina Coleman 

seconded, and the minutes were passed. 

 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: no guests 

 

Director’s Reports: 
  

The Dalles – The library recently had a really nice book and author event with Isabelle Quintero, 

a Spanish author. There were three Zoom events, the first in Spanish. The presentations were very 

engaging with lots of questions at the end. Today we have a ghost hunter event on Zoom. Dustin 

Pari will talk about Halloween and ghosts. There is still an open position. There are many good 

applicants. It was asked who was on the interviewing team. Jeff explained that it cannot be other 

library staff members. There are two managers from other City departments.  The City of The 

Dalles employee children attending the online school at the Library is going well. The library is 

still doing curbside service; everything is based on what the City is doing. Zoom programming 

events are going fine, but of course they are not as good as in-person programming. 

 

Maupin – The library is open to the public for quick browsing. Maupin was allowing the public 

in without checking with others. That has stopped. Computers are open for necessity (job 

applications, etc.) by appointment. Circulation is going up, slowly. Program kits are popular. As 

far as grants, Bronte is working on a national STEM grant that is in the second round. 12 libraries 

will be chosen. Things are going smooth now that the new city manager and city recorder are in 

place. The school could be back to in-person soon if Maupin meets certain criteria. 

 

Dufur – Dufur School opened in mid-September for K-8, next Tuesday the High School will 

open. The High School Book Club will begin soon. Computers are available by appointment, no 

browsing allowed. Printing can be done by sending Sarah an email. This is being well received. 

The word is getting out through the school website, information delivered in classes, and through 

notices sent home. 

 

 

Old Business:   The City of Maupin wants to know about asking for more money from the 

Service District. Jeff is still gathering statistics and won’t be working on the Service District 

budget until January. Tina Coleman says that if Maupin gets more money, then Dufur should as 

well.  How does the number of people in each library area affect this? Mary Beechler said that 



when the first talks about a new library in Maupin started, the City of Maupin had agreed to 

absorb the extra costs, such as increased staffing, associated with the new building.  

 

 New Business:  Jeff presented a policy review schedule.  First up is the Exam Proctoring policy. 

The existing policy still stands, with minor changes. We do not currently charge a fee for 

proctoring, but if we did, it should include a fee for scheduling a test to prevent people from not 

showing up for a test. There is a lot of work involved in getting a test scheduled, and if the person 

doesn’t show up, staff time has been wasted. It was agreed that most policies are to be followed 

by all libraries in the district. There would be exceptions, such as Internet policies, as the Dufur 

School/Community Library has to follow school policy. Mary Beechler suggests changing 

pronouns to he/she/they on all policies. The Board will look at the Proctoring Policy and bring it 

back next month. 

 

Financial Review:  There was a question about Expense Assets under $5,000.  Jeff explained 

that was for replacing computers. The charge under Building and Grounds for $6,000 was for the 

bathroom remodel and installation of the drinking fountain. Contractual Services covers all the 

different contracts, such as WiFi, Sage, hotspots, etc. The telephone is a separate line item. The 

$91,000 to general fund at the top of second page is an administrative fee to the City - that is the 

portion paid to the City for HR support, tech support, handling staff paychecks, and financial 

payments. That amount has decreased, as the City now contracts legal services, which the library 

hardly ever uses. 

 

The next Library Board meeting is on November 17, 2020, 4 pm, via Zoom.  

 

Tina Coleman mentioned that she would like to see more information on electronic usage. Mary 

Beechler would like to have the same statistical information that Jeff gives the Board from the 

other libraries. The Board would love to see their program stats. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 
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The Dalles Public Library circulation stats 



 

 
  

The Dalles Public Library programing stats 



 

 

  



 



Dufur and Maupin: Library2Go stats 

 

 





 
  



 



Signature lines need to be updated 
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